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Newsletter No. 2014-01 
 
Dear Members and Readers, 

 
Greetings! Happy Lunar New Year of the Horse! May good fortune and good health 
be with you! 

 
AGM and Christmas Dinner on 10th December, 2013 

 
We had our Annual General Meeting and Christmas Dinner held on 10th December, 
2013 (Tuesday) from 6:00 to 9:30pm at Shing Hing Chinese Restaurant, 8/F 
Amenities Building, City University of Hong Kong, Kowloon Tong. 
 
Our invited guests included Mr. C H Lai, Chief Engineer, Drainage Services 
Department, Dr. Lee Fook-pui Billy, Chairman of CIOB and Mr. Lam Wai-choi, 
Council Member of CIOB. 
 
Our President Mr. Bryan Clifford presented his President's Report (attached HKIVM 
- AGM2013 - President's Report.pdf) and our Honorary Treasurer Mr. Thomas 
Wong also presented his Treasurer's Report (attached HKIVM - AGM2013 - 
Treasurer's Report.pdf). 
Nominations to the New Council were approved with Dr. Leung Mei-yung elected 
as the new President. 
 
The meeting was followed by a joyful dinner with presentation of a souvenir by 
Thomas Wong to our out-going President Bryan. 
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Thomas Wong presented a souvenir to our out-going President Bryan 
 
 

 
 

The dinner was concluded by some group photos. 
Our invited guests Mr. C H Lai, second left and Mr. Lam Wai-choi, first right. 
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From left to right: Chai Chee-yoong, Lillian Chan, Tang Chi-wang, Leung Mei-
yung, Brian Clifford, Paco Tsang, K C Tang, Thomas Wong, Jingyu Yu. 

 
 

Our Council 
 

We had our first Council Meeting on 15th January, 2014, and the composition of our 
current Council is as follows: 

 President – Dr. Leung Mei-yung  
 Vice President – Mr. Paco Tsang 

 Honorary Secretary – Ms. Lillian Chan 

 Honoray Treasurer – Mr. Thomas Wong 

 Council Members: 
o Event – Mr. Tang Chi-wang & Ms. Elise Chan 

o Membership – Dr. Jingyu Yu 

o Professional Qualification & Training – Mr. K T Chau 

o I.T. – Mr. Chai Chee-yoong 

o Publication – Mr. K C Tang 

 Immediate Past President: Mr. Bryan Clifford 

 
 

VM Module II Training on 25th to 27th April, 2014 
 

A VM Module II training course will be conducted on 25th to 27th April, 2014. This course is 
designed for people who have completed the 40-hour Module I training and planned to be a 
qualified VM facilitator internationally. 
Please refer to the attached leaflet (attached VMII-prog140128-HKIVM.pdf) for the 
full details.  
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Future VM Qualification Training 

 

A task force comprising Professor Geoffrey Shen, Dr. Leung Mei-yung, Mr. Li Ho-kin 
and Mr. K T Chau has been formed to study whether and how we should conduct 
our own VM Qualification Training to suit local conditions instead of the current 
practice of training for SAVE qualifications. 

 
 

20th Anniversary and Conference 
 

We will have our 20th anniversary next year and we are planning to organise an 
International VM Conference in March next year. 
   
 

CPD Event on 26th November 2013 
 Application of Value Management in a Holistic Approach 

by Mr. Bryan Clifford, Mr. K H Fok, Sr Dr. Mei-yung Leung and Dr. Jingyu Yu 
 

Four of our senior members were invited to deliver a CPD talk on 26th November, 
2013 from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm at The Hong Kong Institute of Surveyors. 
 
Their presentation file (Application of Value Management in a Holistic Approach (26-
Nov-2013).pdf) is attached for your reference. 
 
Mr. K C Tang, also our Council Member, represented HKIS to present souvenirs to 
the speakers. 
 
Presenting to Bryan: 
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Presenting to K H: 
 

 
 

 
 
Presenting to Mei-yung: 
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Presenting to Jingyu: 

 
 

 
 
Group photo: 

 

 
 
 
10th February, 2014 
End of Newsletter 


